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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Friday, March 12, 2010
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairperson Berndt. Board members in attendance:




Betty Berndt

Yes 


Janet Turner

Yes



Linda Dobbs

Yes


Kip Webb

Yes  



Leticia Trejo 

Yes  
Jim Switzer was present.

On a motion by J. Turner and a second by L. Trejo, the board voted (5-0) to adopt the agenda.

President’s Report ~ The President shared the sad news of the passing of former board member Patty Fox. Patty was the parent of an Accelerated student and was active in school activities prior to joining the board. Her presence will be missed. No personnel changes have been made since the last meeting. Accelerated staff enjoyed the WASC team’s visitation and will learn the final results in June; the review was positive. UUSD administrative consultant, Dolores Fisette completed her review of the annual report with a site visit; the report, which is satisfactory in all categories, will be submitted to the UUSD board for April 13th action. Enrollment for 2010-2011 is now underway with approximately 280 students currently registered. The March meeting agenda usually includes the salary schedule for the next year; however, given the numerous fiscal uncertainties it won’t be presented until May after the staff has had an opportunity to present proposals. Training planned for this meeting was postponed to May. 
Treasurer’s Report ~ R. Logan acknowledged that he and K. Logan attended a meeting facilitated by UUSD Superintendent Lois Nash regarding the district’s financial status; highlights showed that the district will make significant cuts in both personnel and non-personnel items. The budget report was presented and reviewed. Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 3/12/10 shows current cash of             $558,058 up from $443,678 of January 29th; no cash flow problem is anticipated. He acknowledged that no significant purchases are expected between now and year end. He distributed the Conflict of Interest Statement to continuing board members to be filed. 
II. Consent Items

a.
On a first by K. Webb and a second by J. Turner, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of January 29, 2010. 

b.
On a first by K. Webb and a second by J. Turner, the Board voted (5-0) to approve language changes to the schools’ Memorandum of Understanding with UUSD.

c.
On a first by K. Webb and a second by J. Turner the Board voted (5-0) to approve revisions to the Annual Report 2008-09.

III. Regular Meeting--Action Items

a. On a first by J. Turner and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the revisions to the 2009-10 budget for both schools. 

b. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by K. Webb, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the Second Interim Report that will be forwarded to UUSD on Monday. 

IV. Public Comment ~ There were no comments. 
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V. Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Friday, May 7, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

VI. Adjournment 

As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Roderick A. Logan

Secretary/Treasurer 

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, March 9th, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted on the inside bulletin board/counter at the Mendocino County Library, the Mendocino County Office of Education, and the 

Redwood Empire fairgrounds;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Dolores Fisette. 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


